KPBSD HEALTH COMMITTEE

September 16, 2010

                                                                  

Call to Order: Time - 2:40 P.M. 

Location: Borough meeting room C

ARTICLE VIII-VOTING

 Section I – All decisions of the HCPC must be made by a quorum of members.

 A-A quorum consists of at least 6 voting members being physically or electronically

     present at the meeting. 

Voting members present

Absent - Nancy Courtright 

Present - Mike Druce  

Present - Carl Locke

Present - Bruce Rife

Present - Patty Sirois

Present - Paul Sorenson 

Absent -  Betty Miller 

Absent -  Terri Zopf-Schoessler   

Quorum present  ______________      Quorum not present -  ​​​X
Administration and consultation

Absent - Tim Peterson – Plan Administrator

Present -Stacey Gorder – Employee Benefits Manager

Present - Bruce Gale - Benefits Account Executive – Alaska USA Insurance Brokers

Present - Laurie Olson - KPBSD Finance Director 

Guests - David Jones, assistant superintendent

1. Agenda. 

__  _   Approved 

 __ __ Approved with additions

X         Not approved for lack of a quorum

2. Minutes:

    August 17, 2010 minutes               

____    Approved                                
 __ _    Approved with revisions         

X          Not approved for lack of a quorum

3. Reports
Bruce Gale discussed at length some of the new federal regulations governing health care plans. If no substantive changes are made to our plan, it appears our plan will be grandfathered in and therefore exempt from many of the provisions that are set to take effect in the near term. 

           

Laurie Olson reviewed and discussed financials for July and August. Overall claim experience is high. A significant increase was noted in prescription claims

4. Unfinished Business

A. 
B.

C. 

D.

5. New Business

A.  Committee responsibilities 

      Mike Druce discussed concerns addressed to him regarding the monthly premium increases

      and what role the committee should play in searching for other health care plans and 

      solution to lower costs. Additionally, some employees expressed concern that they had

      not been informed about the monthly premium increase to $270 for twelve months (360 for 

       9). The committee recommended that all insured employees be included on district e-mails,

      rather than relying on building reps, administrators, or secretaries to impart that

      information.

 

B.  By-laws

      The committee discussed the need to change the by-laws to reflect the day current meeting

      days and times. 

7. Next meeting

_____ October 21, 2010 

8. Adjournment

3:50 -  Time

